9/16/19 HS Report to the Board

1. We are at the beginning of homecoming week! Please feel free to join us for any or all of
our activities during “Friday Night Lights”. We have dress up days, an all school rally,
parade and coronations planning in addition to the game Friday and dance Saturday.

2. The building leadership team will be focusing on self- assessment and internal problem
solving around staff generated concerns this year. Our first task is attendance followed
by building communication and culture.

3. Our first few weeks of school have run fairly smoothly. We have had to iron out some
issues around lunch and the sharing of our lunchroom. This has included doing some
staggering of schedules as we transition to sharing a campus.

4. This next month, several staff will be joining Mr. Jurrens and me at the National
Post-Secondary Institute in Ankeny for two days. The goal of this institute is to continue
to grow our responses to the needs of the community and state around college and
career readiness.

Submitted by Sarah Updegraff, High School Principal



